

## For our children, our community, our world, our future

## **CHENEY PUBLIC SCHOOLS**

12414 S. ANDRUS RD., CHENEY, WA 99004

(509) 559-4599 \* FAX 559-4508 www.cheneysd.org

July 24, 2017

Ms. Talia Baker, Administrative Support Project Review Committee (PRC) State of Washington Department of Enterprise Services (DES) PO Box 41476 Olympia, WA 98504-1476

Subject:

Cheney Public Schools (CPS) GC/CM Application – Panel Question and Answer

Cheney High School Expansion and Modernization Project

Dear Ms. Baker and PRC Panel Members:

Our response to the question in our application dated June 30, 2017 is below:

1. Is the project going to have a Project labor Agreement (PLA)? If so, are you planning to have a dual benefit reimbursement program (for example: Sound Transit and City of Seattle both have these programs with their PLAs)?

Response: Cheney Public Schools is not currently planning to use a Project Labor Agreement for this project. Cheney Public Schools will assure all contractors strictly adhere to all statute requirements and best practices regarding all employment issues including wages, benefits, apprenticeship utilization and other issues.

2. If you need further information or have additional questions, please direct them to Rusty Pritchard, CCM, DBIA, our Senior Project Manager, OAC Services, Inc. at <a href="mailto:rpritchard@oacsvcs.com">rpritchard@oacsvcs.com</a> or phone (509) 216-2032.

Sincerely,

Jeff McClure

Director of Maintenance & Operations